	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                      Held on 9th May 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Julian Hussey, Noel Gregory,

Stuart Briggs, John Bandey, Gavin Norman, Simon Peck.               
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Stuart King, Kevin Harte, Daragh McLoughlin, Guy Livingston, Tom Gamwell,
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ Noel has not been able to get quotes for kitchen yet.

b/ Secretary has submitted clubs Accreditation to RDO.

c/ No reply yet from D/Wilts regarding meeting to discuss club issues during season.

d/ Secretary submitted the RFU survey on First Aid cover.

e/ Allan has spoken to LC regarding club members helping to run bar. Their response is a no to any

member fully running bar ie takings/closing bar etc, but would consider someone to help serve

drinks without taking money. This would help in busy times but not overcome the problems when

LC were not able to staff bar.

f/ There was no player meeting organised for end of season.

g/ Noel said Morrisson’s were prepared to sponsor junior shirts up to a cost of £3,000. This was agreed

     a better option than sponsoring first team shirts. Allan will cost providing 200 shirts across all age

     groups and then club will decide on purchases.

4. Correspondence :
	Noel Gregory

John Patten

Allan Staerck

	a/ Response from Chris Burton that Accreditation submission was acceptable, but with a request to

     add how club is dealing with GMS  and new GDPR requirements. This has been submitted and

     waiting final acceptance.

b/ Letter from RFU regarding increase in racial abuse. Secretary has forwarded this to committee.

c/ Secretary had various correspondence with league secretary and D/Wilts official over the game

against Bournemouth 3rds who were strengthened by their 2nds cancelling which is against league

rules. Our submission was rejected by league secretary that did not appear to be any big difference

in usual players for Bournemouth whilst D/W said Bournemouth 2nds were a special case

excemption.

d/ Letter for entry to D/Wilts cup competition considered. It was agreed not to enter this year

     following the problems we had last season fulfilling games.  

e/ Letter from D/Wilts stating Dave Harris is now main contact for Safeguarding Officer.


	John Patten

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart sent a report to say the bank balance stands at £10,443.92. Following his submission of accounts the following payments will show in next seasons accounts. He has paid Sheralyn £177 for food, £385 for coach hire to North Dorset and £480 to Sam Guest for junior hog roast.

He noted that the juniors had paid £580 to Sean for line marking and the overall cost of providing junior food had gone up. These points were debated as a need by the juniors due to the lack of volunteers in club and the huge number of meals that Sheralyn now provides on match days and the need for paid helpers.

6. VP Report :      Nothing to Report.
	

	7. Fixtures :           Nothing to  Report.
8. Team Manager Report :     No Report

	

	8a. Captains Report :                No Report.
9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said the junior presentation night went very well and Dominic Burdett was presented with Clubman of the Year for his determination and attendance. This was received very well.

He said as stated Morrisson’s were prepared to sponsor junior shirts to a tune of £3,000. The shirts will carry the Morrisson’s name and Allan will cost 200 new shirts.

The cricket nets have been removed and they will look at removing concrete bases and level area to create new playing areas.

He has completed a D/Wilts questionnaire on next seasons cup format which is proposed to be a round robin competition followed by KO.

Colts : Julian said the colts competed at the Lytchett 7’s, winning one and losing three games.

	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said he and Stuart Briggs had completed the arrangements for the 50th Ball this coming weekend. 260 tickets have been sold, including 10 complimentaries to St Johns, RDO, LC staff and club helpers, with some payments to be confirmed with Stuart King. They presented a spread sheet of costs which shows there may be a very small loss on the night but the club is providing an excellent night.

There will be a drink on arrival and wine provided on each table for guests. There will a magician at  tables and a photographer for arrival shots and presentations.

There will be display table of memorabilia and a draw will take place. This will be £5 entry into envelopes and profits will be split between Joseph Weld and Dorset Air Ambulance. The prizes includes 6 bottles of wine, £100 Samways vouchers, wine voucher form Palmers, £25 Haddon House voucher, bottles of wine and spirits.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said there was a team of eight volunteers to carry out summer grass cutting which Guy will organise a rota. He will provide initial training and risk assessment, and will maintain the tractor himself.

There are areas on both pitches that may need some top soil and re-seeding and will review the need to fertilise and add weed killer and seeding.

12. Core Values :      Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding    : Simon Peck said there had been no issues reported this season, but it was

                                      unclear in club policies how incidents should be reported and this needs to be resolved. He has talked to Dave Harris of D/Wilts and needs to review policy

                                      against clubs constitution and will risk assess needs. 

                                      Dave Harris would like to attend a pre season meeting attended by all involved in

                                      coaching activities in the club to understand how much training the club should

                                      give to all concerned. The club should be mindful of the audit carried out on the

                                      club by D/Wilts.

b/ School Liaison  : Nothing to report.
c/ Coaching           : Allan said Jesse Johnson is now the clubs CCC. There are some courses  in June at

                                     Puddletown. Toby James has applied for L2 course. He has been coaching U16’s

                                     and intends to help with colts. Club to pay for his course.

d/ Publicity      : Stuart said the 2 page 50th anniversary advert in Bridport News was good and paid

                               for by sponsors adverts. Twenty Ball tickets were sold at TIC. He will send out final

                               news letter after the Ball.

e/ Volunteers  : Nothing to report.
f/ Dev, Plan      : Nothing new.
	Simon Peck

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Stuart B. said the club needs to agree the way for club to deal with new GDPR requirements in 

     communicating with members. It is unclear for us as a  club whether in contacting members by 

    e-mail we need them to positively opt in or whether no reply assumes acceptance. He will discuss 

    with  Jesse Johnson how to comply.

He has currently sent an e-mail to VP’s asking them to opt in, but if they do not reply can we assume

acceptance? 

Noel said it is an RFU entity that we look after children and we need proper controls.

It is suggested when Peter sends out his letters to VP’s at start of season we send a letter explaining

the needs to agree to club contact by e-mail.

b/ Allan said we have had an e-mail from Chris Burton saying RFU want to invest in artificial pitches

  in local areas. He will send questionnaire to all committee and is asking us to register the clubs

  interest as there is no harm in trying. 

c/ Julian proposed that this years committee ‘Clubman of ther Year’ should be Guy Livingston for his

efforts in running the 1st team. This agreed by all. It was also agreed to present the new club caps to

Brett Chant and Tony Herbert for their commitments to playing for the club over many years.

d/ Julian said he would organise the clubs sponsored shirt draw help from Peter and Stuart B. He 

     proposed holding the draw end of June at England v South Africa TV game.

e/ The club has received £750 from RBS towards a work party weekend June 23rd which needs to be

     organised and a Community Day which Noel suggested the junior committee would come with

     Ideas for a Family Day in summer. 

f/ Clive said he had identified a sports physio who might be prepared to assist players injuries, but able

to attend matches. Allan will talk to him on his skills and what he could offer the club.

g/ Clive said we should use the 50th Ball to encourage volunteers within the club.

h/ The club AGM is Friday 8th June commencing 7.30pm

No further business the meeting  closed9.40pm

Next meeting Monday June 11th.

Allan Staerck

Chairman
	Stuart Briggs

Julian Hussey

Committee

Allan Staerck

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


